
 

 

  Our Lady of Peace  Council #5726                   November/December2019 

        KNIGHT’S 

 news 

2425~12th Avenue South 
Lethbridge, Alberta, T1K 0P4  

E-MAIL Address:   kofc5726@shaw.ca 
Phone 403-328-5938 

                              
 

                           Grand Knight’s Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
             No news but we are sure they are having lots of   
                                    R/R (Rest and Relaxation)  
         visiting with family, relatives and friends in New Brunswick. 
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 Council Meetings 
Officers/Member 

Meetings  
 Nov 5th & 12th 

                 Dec. 3rd & 10th 
All Knights of  Columbus are  

invited to both meetings to vote 
on motions, and made aware of   

current events 

2018-2019 Executive 
 

Grand Knight          Ray Viel                      380-6460         Deputy G K             Vacant 
Treasurer                   Patrick Johnston        381-8599          Recorder                   Rory Wright                380-6614 
Chancellor                  John Murray               715-7490         Advocate                   Ken Tratch                  328-6275 
Warden                       Henry Holst               942-1514         Inside Guard  Kaz Sznerch               329-4901 
Outside Guard          Manfred Poehlmann                          Trustees-  3 years     Mark Joevenazzo                
                                                                                                                   2 years Robert Niven              320-9300   
                                                                                                                   1 year Ed Hamel                    795-0284 
        Appointed  Officers                                                        Chaplain              VACANT                                           
Financial Secretary       Peter Lilienthal            308-4005      Lecturer              Al Laplante                  328-1153 
Bingo Team               Pat Johnston                 381-8599      Insurance Agent     Anthony Rodzinyak    894-1053 
Clubhouse Manager     Ben Rainault             328-6101 
  
  

Sick and Distressed Members 

Your visits prayers are appreciated  
 

                          Bros. Andre Aucoin  
                       Bros. Joe Chenier     
                        Bros. Al Laplante 

      Bros. Richard Shelson 
  

We pray for all sick Brother 
Knights and their spouses. 
    May they return to good 

health. 

  Pancake Breakfast 
Thanks to our cooking crew that 

come out and give their time to 
cooking breakfasts at our Sunday 

breakfast. 
They make the mess and then the 
clean up crew has to come in and 
close down . Many thanks to all 

our volunteers. 
Breakfast co-coordinator  

Brother 
Manfred  
Perlman 
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Events/Socials 

               During the North African Campaign, a bunch of soldier boys had been on a long hike. They arrived 
in a little town called Casino. The next morning being Sunday, several of the boys went to church. A sergeant 
commanded the boys in church. After the Chaplain read the prayer, the text was taken up next. Those of the 
boys that had a prayer book took them out. One boy had only a deck of cards, and he spread them out. The 
sergeant saw the cards and said, "Soldier, put away those cards." After the service was over, the soldier was tak-
en prisoner and brought before the Provost Marshall. The Marshall said, "Sergeant, why have you brought this 
man here?" "For playing cards in church, Sir," was the response. The Marshall asked the soldier, "And what 
have you to say for yourself, son?" "Much, Sir," replied the soldier. The Marshall stated, "I hope so, for if not I 
will punish you more than any man was ever punished." The soldier said, "Sir, I have been on the march for 
about six months. I have neither bible nor a prayer book, but I hope to satisfy you, sir, with the purity of my 
intentions." And with that, the boy started his story ... "You see, sir, when I look at the Ace, it reminds me that 
there is but one God. And the deuce reminds me that the bible is divided into two parts: the Old and the New 
Testaments. When I see the trey, I think of the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. And when I see the four, I 
think of the four evangelists who preached the Gospel: there was Matthew, Mark, Luke and John. And when I 
see the five, it reminds me of the five wise virgins who trimmed their lamps; there were ten of them: five were 
wise and were saved, five were foolish and were shut out. When I see the six, it reminds me that in six days 
God made this heaven and earth. And when I see the seven, it reminds me that on the seventh day, God rested 
from his great work. And when I see the eight, I think of the eight righteous persons that God saved when he 
destroyed the earth: there was Noah, his wife, their sons and their wives. And when I see the nine, I think of 
the lepers our saviour cleansed, and that nine of the ten didn't even thank him. When I see the ten, I think of 
the ten commandments that God handed down to Moses on a tablet of stone. When I see the King, it reminds 
me that there is but one King of Heaven, God Almighty. And when I see the Queen, I think of the blessed Vir-
gin Mary who is the Queen of Heaven. And the Jack or Knave is the Devil. When I count the number of spots 
in a deck of cards, I find 365, the number of days in a year. There are 52 cards, the number of weeks in a year. 
There are four suits, the number of weeks in a month. There are twelve picture cards, the number of months in 
a year. There are thirteen tricks, the number of weeks in a quarter. So you see, Sir, my deck of cards serves me 
as a bible, an almanac and a prayer book."  

 In Flanders Field  
By John McCrae 

In Flanders field the poppies blow 
Between the crosses, row on row, 

That mark our place; and in the sky 
The larks, still bravely singing, fly 
Scarce heard amid the guns below 
We are the Dead, short days ago   

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow 
 Loved and were loved, and now we lie, 

In Flanders fields. 
Take up our quarrel with the foe: 

                      To you from failing hands we throw 
               The torch; be yours to hold it high. 
                   If ye break faith with us who die  

           We shall not sleep, though poppies grow 
               In Flanders fields     

REMEBRANCE 

DAY 
NOVEMBER 11TH  

 Let us not forget  
our fallen brothers,  
relatives and friends   
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     Pancake 
Breakfast 

 
November 10th 
December 8th 
(tentatively) 

In church hall following the  
9 AM Mass at  

Assumption Church 
I would like to thank everyone 
that  volunteers and helps us 

with this worthy  social  
gathering of Brother Knights 

and  
Parishioners. 

 
Brother 
Manfred  

Poehlmann 
 
 

 “60” Plus   
Socials 

1st and 3rd  
Thursday of  each 

month. 
 No social in December 

 
Coming event 

Foremost Dinner Theater 
November 22nd 

 
“Magical Christmas Party” 

Thursday December 5th 
Parkridge Estate Clubhouse 

Entertainment 4 PM, Meal 5.30PM 
Cost $20.00 per person 

 
2020 Memberships on sale at 

November Socials  
$10.00 p/p 

 
 President  Ed Hamel 

Lecture knight   
Friday November  15th,  4.30 PM Clubhouse 

Sarah De Coste will be our guest speaker and  will be giving handouts 
in conjunction with her presentation. 

 
The Topic is “ Youth ministry in All Saints Parish” 

 
       Her presentation will cover the goals of  the youth ministry and their 

relationship with the Knights of  Columbus. Sarah is pleased about coming 
and may have one of  her colleague's with her. 

Lecture night coordinator       Brother Al Laplante 
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       KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  CHRISTMAS PARTY 

                                PARKBRIDGE HALL 

                              Friday December  13TH 

Cocktails 5.30     Dinner 6.30 PM 
 MUSIC BY THE GOODTIMERS 

 
CHRISTMAS DRAWS WILL BE MADE THROUGHOUT  
THE EVENING GET YOUR NAME IN THE “BARREL” 

 
TICKETS $25.00           

ALL KNIGHTS AND GUESTS INVITED 
Call 

 Ed Hamel   403-795-0284 
Alex Misak  403-328-4522 

Note; Change of Venue Parkbridge Hall 
   

 Council #5726 GREY CUP PARTY  ~ 

                        Sunday,  November  24th, Clubhouse 
                               “Annual Grey Cup Party” 

Make your fortune by participating  in our various  
.25 cent  pools!  

Come and enjoy chili and trimmings   
                            Cost $5.00 per person 

 
     Clubhouse doors will open 1 hour prior to game.  
Game this year in Calgary McMann Stadium 

Check your TV Guide for game time 
 

            Saint Nicholas Party  
           Saturday December 7th  
          This is an all day  celebration in  
Assumption Hall hosted by Councils#1490 & 5726.  
   There will be tables set up for games and all kinds 
of  activities for children. If  you get a call from  
                      GK Mike Roberts  
      please volunteer your time to help with  
                 this annual celebration 
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                                     From the desk of  the Financial Secretary 
       Greetings Brothers 
         The cold chill in the air is heralding a change of season and thus we are closing in on the end of another 
calendar year. This means annual dues will be collected shortly. A reminder that dues are $40 for regular  
members and $10 for Honorary members; Honorary Life members are still free. Remember what you get for this 
small amount; Columbia Magazine, access to Insurance, member/spouse and family fraternal benefits, Widow 
benefit, access to scholarships and membership in a top-notch Catholic fraternal organization.  
 
         I will commence sending out the bills in the middle of December, but I would like to remind everyone that 
you can pay at any time. You can also pre-pay as many years as you would like. 
 
         I will be attempting to try something this year for the first time, payment through Interact eTransfer. More 
details will be provided on the bill if you would like to try this simple payment method. 
 
         Finally, the other item which comes with end of calendar year is the reporting of volunteer hours.  
The reporting form has changed from past years and so here is a link to the new form  
                             http://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/council/individual_survey1728a_p.pdf  
for those of you who receive this electronically. If you open it in Adobe Reader, it is an automatic form and so 
you can complete it and then save it with the information. You can then email me the file. For the rest, I will in-
clude the form in the mailing of the bill. Hours that you and/or your family have provided to Knights of Colum-
bus activities are to be counted. 
 
                 Fraternally yours 
 
                                                                                 Peter Lilienthal PGK, PFN  
                                                                                      Financial Secretary 

                            ROSARY  COAST TO Coast 
     Thank you to Brothers Don Kuharski & Peter Lillienthal  

for leading in reciting the rosary to Mary to intercede and ask her 
son Jesus for Peace and Harmony throughout 
the world.  

         We had approximately 65 people in  

  attendance in Lethbridge.  

 We coordinated with other Knights of  Columbus councils in  
Alberta, North West Territories, and throughout America so that we 

were all praying to Mary at the same time.  

                                              A Daily Prayer 
                   I want to thank you LORD for being close to me so far this day 
With Your help, I haven’t lost my temper, been grumpy, judgemental, or envious of anyone. 
       But I will getting out of bed in a minute, and I think, I will really need Your help then. 
                                            Amen. 

                                                                     -Dean Alan Jones, Church of the Risen Christ, Denver , Colorado. 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/council/individual_survey1728a_p.pdf


 

 

Memorial Mass 
                  Assumption Church 

    Thank you Brother John Murray for organizing and hosting the Memorial Mass 
for our deceased members of the Knights of Co-
lumbus. Mass was celebrated in the church with 

 Celebrant Father Kevin Tumback and  
concelebrants Priest and Deacons of the  

                                           Lethbridge Parishes. 
  Following the church service  presen-
tations to widows or their representa-
tives were awarded to this past years  

deceased members,  
 

Council #5726 Brother  
John Van  Leuken and Stan Noreika,  

Council #1490 Delmar Homulos,  
Council #9280 Fr. Jim Hagel and Ron Peta  

and Council # 10547 Alex Naumczyk.. 
Coffee and snacks were supplied and 

members from all councils visited 
 and socialized  

 
Thank you to Cornerstone  

Funeral Home Ltd, for printing of the  
memorial cards. and to everyone that  
volunteered to help with our annual  

tradition of remember-
ing our deceased  

members and  
reminding their  

widows that Knights 
of Columbus are here 

to assist.  

                                              Santa Maria Society 
 This past Friday October 25, we gathered a crew together to clean our 4 properties of all 
the leaves that accumulate each fall. We would like to extend a huge thank you to the  
 following members and brother Knights for a job well done!! 
 Brother Leo Coolen  - Eaves and tree trimming,  Brother Justin Dormer for huge leave 

bags and trips to city dump, (if not for these bags, we would still likely be filling plastic bags).  
       Brothers Rory Wright, Al Laronde, Al Laplante, Henry Holts, John Plaxton and Ben 
Rainault. 

                                                                 Thanks again guys 
 
      Pat Johnston  -  President 
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     November 

And 

December 

   Knights of  Columbus in Business 
Sudden Shock Electric Ltd. Master Electrician Brother Andy Gruninger   

Phone 403-330-6345 

Nov 1 Friday   K of C Social   5.00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

Nov 5 Tuesday   K of C Member meeting  7.45PM K of C Clubhouse 

Nov 6 Wednesda  Bingo  5.00PM  Winners 

Nov 8 Friday   K of C Social  5.00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

Nov 10 Sunday   K of C Breakfast 10.00 AM Assumption Church Hall 

Nov 12 Tuesday   K of C Member meeting  7.45PM K of C Clubhouse 

Nov.15 Friday   K of C Social  (Lecture knight)  4.30 PM K of C Clubhouse 

Nov 22 Friday   K of C Social  5.00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

Nov 24 Sunday   K of C Grey Cup Party  3.30 PM K of C clubhouse 

Nov 29  Friday   K of  C Social   5.00PM K of C Clubhouse 

Dec 3 Tuesday   K of C Member meeting  7.45PM K of C Clubhouse 

Dec 4 Wednesda  Bingo  5.00PM  Winners 

Dec 6 Friday   K of C Social  5.00 PM  K of C Clubhouse 

Dec 7 Saturday    Saint Nicholas Children Party  Assumption Church Hall 

Dec 8  Sunday  Kof C Breakfast (tentatively) 10.00 AM Assumption Church Hall 

Dec 10 Tuesday   K of C Member meeting  7.45PM K of C Clubhouse 

Dec 13 Friday   K of C Christmas Party  5.30PM Parkbridge Hall 

Dec 20 Friday   K of C Social  5.00 PM  K of C Clubhouse 

Dec 25 Wednes-  Jesus Birthday  Merry Christmas   

Dec 27 Friday   K of C Social  5.00 PM K of C Clubhouse 

Jan  1 Wednesda  Bingo  5.00PM  Winners 


